HAWK
HAPPENINGS!

WEEK OF FEB. 21, 2022

HAWK HIGHLIGHTS-SCHOOL NEWS

Dear St. Thecla Families,

We hope you enjoyed your mid winter break! it didn't take us long to get back into the routine
of school and the fun of learning! This school news if being delivered early today due to some
difficult new I need to share.

Dear St. Thecla Families,

| have sad news to share with you as one St. Thecla family has experienced a tragedy. Mr.
Erwin Angala, father to Penny (grade 7) and Pablo (grade 2), and husband to Cortney, died last
night due to medical complications following surgeries.

| don't have the words to share how profoundly sad | am. This wonderful family has been a part
of our St. Thecla community for years. Each of us feels a unique pain when a life is lost. |
know that sharing this terrible news with you via email isn't the best way for you to learn of
this, but | thought it was necessary that you had this information today. Due to this
information being communicated within our small, close knit community last evening, the
information of Mr. Angala’s death was shared with students in 2nd through 8th grade today.
Their teachers and | were (and are) available for support and to answer questions. At this time,
the Angala family appreciates your respect for their privacy and for keeping them in your
thoughts and prayers. | will keep you updated as plans develop.

One of the best ways we can help our children is to maintain daily routines, while supporting
them with any questions they might have. If you notice that your child(ren), or any others, need

additional support, please inform the teacher or myself.

| have included an attachment that contains information that you can use for support should
your child come home with questions after school.

God bless,



Dr. JB

FACTS- RE-ENROLLMENT FOR 2022-2023 SCHOOL YEAR
The application for school re-enrollment for the 2022-2023 school year opened on January 30.
Registration is online on the school website.

¢ Please go to the ADMISSIONS tab.

¢ Click on re-enrollment for current families tab.

e There is a step by step process from there.

¢ Since you are re-enrolling the process in much easier and just takes minutes to complete.

o |f you have questions, please contact Mrs. Maloney. Just a friendly reminder- if you
complete your re-enrollment by Feb. 28, the enroliment fee is reduced by $75.00.

Volunteer Hours

A friendly reminder:

Don't forget the volunteer hour requirement for all families this year (20 hours per family)!
Volunteer hours are recorded in AtoZ. Please see the attached flyer on how to sign up in AtoZ
and how to record your volunteer hours. Some upcoming opportunities for earning volunteer
hours are the Dinner Dance and lunch recess. Please contact the chairs of the event or the
school office to express your interest in volunteering.

CALENDAR REMINDERS

CONFERENCES March 10 Half day of school- (Preschool dismissal noon, grades K-8
dismissal 12:15 P.M.) Spring conferences are optional. We will be holding them in person or
via. Information will be forthcoming via sign up genius.

No school- March 11

No school- March 14- AOD Professional Development

Quarter ends: March 25, Grades cut off March 23, Report cards released the following week

Upcoming Events:
Parent-Teacher Conferences- March 10- afternoon and evening
Dinner Dance- Save the date: March 12

REVIEW:

Recess Reminders:

If the temperature is below 20 degrees and a wind chill below 15 degrees, or evidence of bad
weather is threatening to the safety of the students, then indoor recess will occur. Please
ensure that your child has appropriate clothing for the weather conditions.

School Closure- Snow Days

St. Thecla will close school for inclement weather (Snow Days) by following Chippewa Valley
Schools' decision to close schools due to weather conditions. If Chippewa Valley Schools
close for inclement winter weather (snow days) so will St. Thecla.

We will also inform you by email, text alerts through FACTS, and radio and television alerts..

Virtue Of The Month- Perseverance



2021-2022 School Calendar- Updated
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1K5dV7qfAmi7HGFAS4eyTRriwliT6qVQFmvgTjSimhzY/
edit?usp=sharing

Prayers and blessings,

Dr. JB

ST. THECLA CATHOLIC
SCHOOL MISSION AND
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Mission: "We, the community of St. Thecla Catholic School,
dedicate ourselves to serving God through our growth in faith,
education, and love for one another as members of God's
family.”

Vision: "St. Thecla Catholic School forms faithful disciples of
Christ with commitment to develop lifelong, independent
learners and leaders through a rigorous curriculum anchored in
our Catholic faith."
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